## Santa Rosa County School District



"A Tradition of Excellence"

## Joseph B. "Joey" Harrell

Assistant Superintendent for Administrative Services 6544 Firehouse Road Milton, Florida 32570-3411

Phone: 850/983-5123 Fax: 850/983-5115

E-mail: HarrelJ@mail.santarosa.k12.fl.us

October 10, 2012

Mr. Tim Wyrosdick Superintendent of Schools 5086 Canal Street Milton, FL 32570

RE: FISH VALIDATION

Dear Superintendent Wyrosdick:

During the week of September 10-12, 2012, the Office of Educational Facilities performed an onsite review (audit/validation study) of five percent (5%) of facilities reported through the Florida Inventory of School Houses (FISH). Please find the attached letter which includes a Variance Report from the Department documenting compliance in the areas of Net Square Footage (NSF) and Student Stations.

I am very happy to report that the school district is well within the 5% limits required by statute.

Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions or concerns.

Sincerely,

Joseph B. Harrell

Assistant Superintendent for Administrative Services

## FLORIDA DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION



Pam Stewart Commissioner of Education

Just Read.

STATE BOARD OF EDUCATION

GARY CHARTRAND, Chair

ROBERTO MARTÍNEZ, Vice Chair

Members

SALLY BRADSHAW

AKSHAY DESAI, M.D.

BARBARA S. FEINGOLD

JOHN R. PADGET

KATHLEEN SHANAHAN

September 21, 2012

Mr. Tim Wyrosdick, Superintendent Santa Rosa County School District 5086 Canal Street Milton, Florida 32570

Dear Mr. Wyrosdick,

Our staff from the Office of Educational Facilities (OEF) visited Santa Rosa District Schools during the week of September 10 - September 12, 2012. The purpose of our visit was to fulfill directives for Florida Statute 1013.31(1)(b)1, which require, in part, that OEF staff shall annually conduct an onsite review of five (5) percent of the facilities reported for each school district completing a new survey that year. Additionally, the Statue provides that the district will be required to correct all Florida Inventory of School Houses (FISH) data should there be less than ninety-five (95) percent accuracy in net square footage (NSF) or student stations as reported in FISH.

After careful analysis of the facilities validated by OEF staff, we are pleased to report that the district facilities inventory has met the threshold of ninety-five (95) percent accuracy in NSF and student stations as reported in FISH. No action is required by the district as a result of our validation study.

Although OEF staff made all necessary changes to the district's facilities inventory, we are providing the following analysis for your information:

Mr. Tim Wyrosdick September 21, 2012 Page 2

September 10-12						
		;		Student	Student	
	NSF	NSF		Stations	Stations	Student
	Before	After	NSF	Before	_After	Stations
School	Validation	Validation	Variance	Validation	Validation	Variance
Gulf Breeze Elementary	123,657	123,454	-0.16%	931	931	0.00%
Woodlawn Beach Middle	143,531	144,110	0.40%	1,150	1,176	2.21%
	.,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,		yama,,,,,,,			
	267,188	267,564	0.14%	2,081	2,107	1.23%

We would like to acknowledge the excellent and helpful efforts of Mr. Joey Harrell and Mr. Rufus Phillips. Our visit was well received by district staff and everyone offered cooperation and assistance. Again, congratulations on the accuracy of the district's facilities inventory data.

If you have questions regarding the validation procedures or analyses we conducted, please call me at (850) 245-9308.

Sincerely,

Mark Jeter OEF Educational Consultant

cc: Joey Harrell Thomas Inserra